ESSEX COUNTY BOWLING ASSOCIATION
NOVEMBER 2020
As a result of the Covid-19 Pandemic and the current restrictions in force throughout the County at this time it has been decided that the Annual General Meeting due to be held on Saturday 7th November cannot take place. There follows some relevant information for all members.
The following Officers have agreed to remain in office until November 2021
President…………………………………….A Dron
Senior Deputy……………………………….D King
Junior Deputy………………………………..R Dodd
Chairman/Administrator…………………….A.J.Ellis
Match Secretary/Assistant Secretary,,,,,,,,.P.L.Finney
Treasurer…………………………………….S Hill
Competition Secretary……………………...J Tully 
All other officers to remain as this year.
As the County Secretary is standing down, in accordance with 6(v) of the Essex County Bowling Association Rules, Terry Mizen is co-opted to the Executive Council as County Secretary. Please note his details
Tel: 01375 371929. Mob: 07599 711890 Email terrymizen@live.co.uk. 
All enquiries after 7/11/2020 must be directed to him
Similarly with the retirement of Pat Foley, David Jarrold has been appointed as Media Officer. His details are 
Tel: 07771 882595 Email davejarrold@msn.com
In accordance with the Rules both will fill the vacancies until such time as they are elected at the AGM should they wish
The Treasurers Report and Statement of Accounts, together with the Benevolent Treasurers Report and Statement of Accounts can be found in a separate document.
As part of my final duties I report as follows.
On your behalf I extend our sympathy to all who have lost family or friends during the last twelve months
County Officers
The outstanding qualities of our Officers has ben very evident during the last 12 months. None more so than those of our Match Secretary Pat Finney. Hit with the loss of a whole season’s fixtures, he has produced a full programme of events for 2021. No mean task trying to get everyone’s co-operation. A magnificent response from Pat. On a personal note he has been extremely supportive to me during my time in office for which I am extremely grateful.
Stephen Hill likewise was hit with a mountain of problems due to cancellation of a whole season’s bowling. In his usual phlegmatic manner he has dealt with everything thrown at him, most efficiently.
John Tully, is worth a special mention. Not content with accepting the loss of all competitions he set about running several, non Leamington Competitions which although understandably due to the pandemic, were somewhat restricted, allowed many members to enjoy some competitive bowling. Well done John. However not content with that he, with assistance from Terry Mizen,  introduced a completely new system for managing our competitions. It is to be hoped that the members embrace this system to ensure its success.
Tony Ellis continued to keep a firm hand on the tiller guiding us through numerous Zoom Emergency Committee Meetings, and keeping us on the straight and narrow. All ships need a good captain.
And so to myself:
As the 7th November approaches, and my tenure as your County Secretary comes to an end, I wish to express my grateful thanks to all those with whom I have had the pleasure of playing this wonderful game. I made many friends along the way. Since I started my journey as your County Competition Secretary back in 2008, much has changed. This year, in particular, has been dreadful. I never envisaged that my last year in office would, for the most part, be spent confined to barracks. The years spent both as Competition Secretary and eventually as County Secretary, whilst enjoyable and fulfilling, have not been without their challenges. To all those, past and present, who I worked with, their support has been invaluable. When I made the decision to stand down I did so with some relief. However now that that time is almost here it is tinged with regret. Nevertheless I am sure that when the realisation that I don’t have to worry about the next meeting kicks in it will quickly erase any regrets. To my successor I say this. No job is just what it seems. Be prepared to give of your time in large quantities. Realise quickly that you will become the go to person for everything under the sun. However it is amazing what you can accomplish if you do not care who takes the credit. I know you will receive the same level of support afforded to me.
        My wife has continually asked me what I am going to do after 7th November. My reply is simple. I have discovered that working with humans provides a constant reminder why I like dogs and jigsaws. On a serious note my sincerest best wishes to you all. I hope you all continue to be safe. It has been a privilege to serve as a County Officer for the past 12 years. How well I have done is for others to judge. I am satisfied that I did my best.
Alex Wightman
Pat Foley
It is with great sadness that we must say goodbye to Pat. He was appointed as Press Representative, taking over from Eric Redgewell. Pat set up the website with Freeserve, a free web site provider on a pay as you go service. Freeserve withdrew this service in 2002 and the site was transferred to ZYWeb. No expenses were claimed against the ECBA until 2005 when the then Treasurer was authorised by the then Executive to pay expenses for running the website. This resulted in the ECBA paying half of the annual Broadband fees, based on a nominal monthly figure of £15.00 plus the registration fee for the domain name       an annual total of £108.75. In 2013 the website expenditure was taken over by the EBA. In June 2015 ZYWeb collapsed resulting in the loss of all data and records, and a new site was hurriedly built using Wix.com and in 2019 was given a makeover to what it is today. It is obvious, therefore the amount of work involved which Pat dealt with, in his usual straightforward manner, was extensive. He played his first County game in 1968 and received his County Badge in 1970. In 1988 he won the County Singles beating Nigel Smith of Liberty. In 1985 he was awarded his Middleton Cup Flash. During the time the late Norman Groves was Middleton Cup Manager, Pat acted as his assistant. Although he stepped back from the County Friendly scene in 2016 he had represented the County 158 times. Throughout all these years up to the 2019 season Pat would be ever present at the County Semi-Finals and Finals, ensuring that the photos of the winners were available for the County handbook. Pat was made an Honorary Life Member of the Association in 2012. He will be sorely missed and we extend our very best wishes for the future.
I am pleased to advise that the Tour Manager, Ken Clarke, has managed to organise the 2021 Tour to Herefordshire from 25th April until 1st May.
Alex Wightman
Chairman’s statement
I write this while all of us are experiencing unprecedented times.
Alex is stepping down from his important role as County Secretary after eight years but his involvement with the County goes further back to 2005. That was the year he became Group 2 Secretary, and he still holds that position to date. He received his well-earned County Badge in 2006 and became County Competition Secretary in 2008, taking over from Ralph Dearman. He held that post until 2012, the year he became County Secretary, replacing David Green. His role as Secretary was slightly diminished in the County on the formation of the Essex Bowling Association in 2013. Alex became a Board member of the Essex Bowling Association on its inauguration and served ever since. I do believe he has thoroughly enjoyed his work for the County and also playing for the County. To date he has played 196 County games plus also receiving his Eastern Counties Flash in 2011. The things he has not enjoyed so much, I am sure, is dealing with the ever-increasing disciplinary matters at clubs over his years as Secretary. His expertise on these matters will be sorely missed. Also, many Essex clubs will miss his wise Council on all sorts of other problems that have arisen over the seasons and his ability to solve them.
I have great pleasure nominating Alex as Life Member of the Association as recognition for all of his work and dedication over the years.
Tony Ellis
Chairman
